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December 9, 2022
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Statement on the Passing of Bekett Noble 
The Hamilton Community Legal Clinic and the Queer Justice Project are extremely saddened and deeply concerned by the news of the death of Bekett Noble on Redeemer University campus on November 23, 2022.  The details that are emerging of the struggle that they faced in fighting for greater acceptance and support for Queer identities within Redeemer University, are disturbing. 

Queer individuals have every right to expect that they will be treated with the same respect and dignity as any other individual who attends or receives services from an institution that is open to the general public, including a self-described “Christian University”. It is becoming increasingly clear that Redeemer University has failed to create a welcoming and inclusive environment for Queer students, and it appears to have directly contributed to this tragic outcome for Bekett Noble. This ought to serve as a wake-up call, not only to Redeemer University, but to all faith-based institutions that continue to preach values or uphold policies that harm members of Queer communities, and others. 

Queerness and religion have a complex and difficult relationship, to say the least, but they are not mutually exclusive. Each religious faith can be found among the limitless intersections within Queer identities, while those religious institutions that have actually put love and acceptance into practice have found new members for their congregations, or perhaps enabled prior members to more openly share their true selves. There is so much more to be gained through mutual understanding, respect, and acceptance. 

We call on Redeemer University to address this matter and their intentions moving forward, openly and with honesty. We know that Redeemer has been told how they can take action to address this unsustainable situation, because Bekett Noble was open about their advocacy, personal experience, and ultimate disappointment at the lack of action to change the culture of this institution. Change is now required, that much is clear. The cost to attain acceptance and respect for Queer identities should not be this high. 
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